
October 14, 2005

Colleen M. Dale, Secretary
Missouri Public Service Commission
P .O. Box 360
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360

Re:

	

Case No. WC-2006-0107

FILED'
OCT 1 s 2005

Servicelleri Public

This letter is to acknowledge notice of the "Request for Mediation" filed by the
respondent in this case, Folsom Ridge LLC, and to respond to said request .

I, Ben F. Weir, complainant, do NOT wish to have this complaint, WC-2006-0107,
referred to a neutral third-party mediator for voluntary mediation of the
complaint .

In addition to declining mediation and since I do not have mail delivery service at
my Big Island lake home address, I wish to inform the appropriate Commission
personnel and other parties involved in this case that all future correspondence
relating to this case should be sent to me at this permanent home mailing
address :

Ben F. Weir
3515 SW Meyer Blvd .
Blue Springs, MO 64015

I am enclosing five copies of this response to decline mediation for distribution to
the appropriate Public Service Commission personnel.

Respectfully submitted,

Ben F. Weir

Cc:

	

Office of Public Counsel
General Counsel's Office
Mark W. Comley


